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Loons die-off causing concern
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By DANIEL PEARCE, SUN MEDIA
SIMCOE -- The number of loons that wash up dead on Lake Erie's shores during the annual fall "die-off" should be counted and recorded, a bird expert has warned. 

That way scientists can keep watch on the bird's population and make sure it's not in trouble, said Jon McCracken of Bird Studies Canada. 

Every fall, botulism from the bottom of the lake rises to the top as the water temperature drops. Fish and mussels ingest it and then are eaten by migrating birds, including gulls and red-breasted mergansers. 

Carcasses of birds and fish litter the shoreline. 

Loons are of concern to scientists because their reproduction rates are so low that even a drop of 10 to 15 per cent in their population could hurt their long-term survival. 

While cottagers and regular beach walkers take note of the carnage and report it to Bird Studies Canada in Port Rowan, there's no official count. 

McCracken said a program "wouldn't cost that much" and would involve someone to co-ordinate volunteers and someone to record the data. 

The count needs to be co-ordinated with the U.S. side, McCracken added. "We have no idea of the full scale of the (2007) die-off," he noted. 

This fall's die-off came later in the season after many birds had already migrated through the area and wasn't as severe as in previous years, McCracken said. Some years, up to 6,000 birds have died in the Long Point area, McCracken said. This year's toll is estimated at 1,000. 

